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REGULAR MEETING OF THE AGAWAM CITY COUNCIL

Minutes dated April 3, 2023

Meeting was called to order by Council President Johnson at 7:00pm at the Agawam Senior Center Veterans Hall.

Item A. Roll Call

ROLL CALL 
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3. TR-2023-25 - A Resolution confirming the reappointment of Michael Dobise, 43 Parkedge Street,
Feeding Hills to the Agawam Municipal Golf Commission for a term expiring December 31, 2025
(Sponsored by Mayor Sapelli)

Motion to approve made by Councilor Calabrese and seconded by Councilors Smith and Mercadante.

The vote was 11 YES, 0 NO approving the reappointment.  Council President Johnson thanked Mr. Dobise for his
continued service to the town. 

4. TR-2023-26 - A Resolution to appropriate Twenty Three Thousand and Two Hundred Dollars and
Zero Cents ($23,200.00) from the Agawam Golf Course Retained Earnings Account to fund the
Agawam Municipal Golf Course Operation Account (Sponsored by Mayor Sapelli) (Referred to Finance
Committee)

Motion to approve made by Councilor Smith and seconded by Councilor Suffriti.  As Vice Chair of the Finance
Committee, Councilor Calabrese provided the report stating that Mayor Sapelli spoke in support of this item.  Tom
DiRico explained that there was $105,000 more in revenue in FY23 than FY22 and they need to buy seed and
equipment for the upcoming season.  Motion to send a positive recommendation to the Full Council made by
Councilor Cavallo and seconded by Vice President Mercadante.  The vote was 4 Yes, 0 No, 1 Absent (Councilor
Sandlin).  Councilor Bitzas strongly supported this item and commended Tom DiRico for doing a fantastic job.  He
also reminded everyone that he is in strong support of getting a new balcony at the golf course and urged them to come
before the Council.

The vote was 11 YES, 0 NO approving the item.

Item G.  Elections

None.

Item H.  Public Hearings

1. TR-2023-17 (PH-2023-2) PUBLIC HEARING - A Resolution to opt out of early voting by mail for the
2023 Municipal Fall Preliminary and General elections pursuant to Section 10 of Chapter 92 of the Acts
of 2022 (Sponsored by Mayor William Sapelli and Council President Christopher C. Johnson) (Tabled
3/6/23)

Motion to remove the item from the table made by Councilor Sandlin and seconded by Councilors Suffriti and
Mercadante.  Voice vote approved.  Motion to approve made by Council Vice President Mercadante and seconded by
Councilors Sandlin and Smith.  Council President Johnson declared the Public Hearing open at 7:09pm and welcomed
the City Clerk, Vince Gioscia, to make the presentation.  The Clerk gave a brief history noting this was initially
enacted due to Covid to help alleviate crowds at the polling stations.  He noted that opting out would not deny anyone
the right to vote, would not affect absentee ballots if one qualifies.  He listed the criteria for obtaining an absentee
ballot.  Absentee ballots would be mailed to you or you could pick up in person.  This option would not affect federal
or state elections.  He noted that the AAN incorrectly quoted a 20% increase.  The Clerk provided yearly comparisons
for recent municipal elections showing that with or without mail-in voting, the difference between the numbers of
ballots received was slight.  The Clerk said this is more of a logistical problem with the timing of the election saying
depending on when you get your mail-in ballot, he cannot guarantee the return and receipt of it in time to be included
in the vote.  Councilor Russo wanted clarification of the 2017 turn out percentage.  Council Vice President Mercadante
asked if the 2021 slight bump in turn out was due to it being a contested race and the Clerk said that was an extremely
significant reason for the bump in turnout.  Councilor Bitzas confirmed that the AAN got the numbers wrong and that
was good to know.  He thought that people had the impression that they would not be able to vote.  The Clerk noted
that the majority of ballots cast on Election Day were cast at the polls.  He also mentioned he receives about 22,000
printed ballots from the State and in a municipal election we only use about 21% of those ballots.  The data shows that
having mail-in voting would not significantly increase the voter turnout. Councilor Rossi inquired about it being a
question of timing and mentioned the Charter dictates that timing.  Council Vice President Mercadante mentioned that
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technically a person doesn
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She would be voting yes however it needs to be made a priority.  Point of Interest made by Council President Johnson
noted that these changes for in person voting were made in 2022 
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2. TR-2023-28 - A Resolution confirming the reappointment of Henry Kozloski, 102 Meadow Street,
Agawam to the Community Preservation Act Committee to a term expiring April 30, 2026

Next Agenda.

3. TR-2023-29 - A Resolution confirming the reappointment of Frank DeStefano, 918 Shoemaker Lane,
Feeding Hills to the Community Preservation Act Committee to a term expiring April 30, 2026

Next Agenda.

4. TR-2023-30 - A Resolution supporting House Bill 3208 which establishes 

http://www.agawam.ma.us
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